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MEMBERS SIGNIFYING PRESENT: Don Griggs, President; Bob Johnson Secretary; Jacob Alston, Vice President, Carl Hayes, Treasurer; Tim McCray, Director of Education; Director of Retirees – Regal Phillips; Executive Board Chairperson, Bynoskia Sams; Executive Board Members – Ronney Harper, Tiawanna Jackson, James “Beau” Cadien, Pam Moore; and William Rich, Director of Information Technology; Eileen 
Ford – Legislative Political Organizer for NALC  
1. Tim McCray opened in prayer
2. Eileen Ford covered areas of concern and support for the legislative bills we are supporting and asked all to contact members of Congress and their local branch members on each of issues.
3. Bob Johnson read the minutes from the April 22, 2021, GSALC Virtual Officers. Motion was made by Tim McCray and seconded by Jacob Alston to accept the minutes. Motion passed.
4. President Griggs updated officers on the 2022 State Convention. Savannah has agreed to host the Convention just as it would have been in June 2020. The hotel is still set for Embassy Suites at the Savannah Airport. The dates of the Convention are June 10th and 11th, 2022. Motion was made by Jacob Alston and seconded Tim McCray that proof of vaccination would be required of all delegates and to proceed with the plans absent a need to cancel because of Covid. Motion passed.
5. Regal Phillips made a motion and Beau Caden seconded that the Winter 2022 Training in January or February will proceed as a virtual event. The dates have not set. Don Griggs will contact NBA Pendleton to arrange the dates. Motion passed.
6.Carl Hayes gave the Treasurer’s report. APCU Savings - $22,580.06; Royal E Smith Scholarship Fund - $531.84; Checking - $80,136.20. Tim McCray made a motion and Tiawanna Jackson seconded to accept the motion. Motion passed.
7. Don Griggs, Carl Hayes and Tim McCray reported on their recent attendance at the Georgia State AFL-CIO meeting in Cherokee, NC: One of the main issues under discussion at the Convention was labor’s efforts and need to utilize a faith-based effort in future to gain more support for our legislative issues of concern.
8. Bob Johnson reported on the progress of the GSALC Elections in progress right now.
9. Regal Phillips expressed need to use emails in our legislative dissemination of information. Discussions were held possibility of getting more members to use the “members only” section of the NALC Website to stay informed and using that sight to connect with their representative on issues of concern.
10. William Rich expressed his concern about keeping the GSALC updated.
11. Tiawanna Jackson expressed her gratitude to the members for their support over the years of her service with the GSALC. She said she would not be seeking a position in this election.
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12. Bob Johnson made a motion and Jacob Alston seconded to approve the recent supplement to fund the Royal E Smith Scholarship Fund since there were insufficient funds to pay the awards. Only two awards were made because since there were no applicants for 2021.
13. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM.
Respectfully submitted
Bob Johnson, Secretary, GSALC 

